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Term 1 
This week’s Bulletin is the last one for Term 1.  How quickly that time has 
passed.  Easter is almost upon us!  The last day of this term is Thursday, April 
1st.  Students will return to school for Term 2 on Tuesday, 20th April. 

Farewell Mrs Gibbons 
Mrs Gibbons will be taking maternity leave at the end of this term.  We wish 
her the very best as she embarks on this exciting new journey and can’t wait to 
meet her new baby when she comes in to visit us next term sometime.  

In the meantime, the process to recruit a Kindergarten teacher for the 
remainder of 2021 is underway.  There is a comprehensive handover process 
planned in order that the transition to a new teacher is as smooth as possible 
for our students. 

Easter Hat Parade 
We are planning a traditional Easter Hat Parade for the last day of term.  To 
ensure equity and opportunity for all students, all Easter Hats will be made in 
class with materials provided by the school.  At this stage, and weather 
permitting, we will be able to parade in the playground and this will allow 
parents and caregivers to attend whilst adhering to the social distancing 
requirements that are still in place. The parade will take place at 12pm 
followed by a BYO picnic lunch with parents and the P&C Easter Raffle draw. 

Wet Weather Play 
There has been a lot of educational research into how children learn and the 
importance of play.  As such, this year we will be minimising the practice of 
keeping students inside in poor weather. Unless there's extreme weather such 
as a thunderstorm, pouring rain or a heatwave, we'll be utilising our outside 
play areas throughout the day to ensure our students get the physical activity, 
the opportunities for socialisation and fresh air that are all so vital to helping 
minds and bodies get ready for learning in the classroom (not to mention the 
learning that happens through playing with others!). 
Just as all students wear a wide-brimmed hat so they can play outside when 
it's sunny, we encourage all students to bring a raincoat with a hood and 
gumboots for rainy days - I know you'll see quite a few teachers dressed this 
way too! This will also be helpful when they're walking home when it's raining. 
Please label both the raincoat and gumboots with your child's name, as they 
won't be wearing them in the classroom (they'll be hung out to dry just outside 
the classroom). Student’s are to bring their school shoes in their bags, to 
change into. Students will not be able to play outside without the correct 
attire.  They will also be given the choice to stay under cover on days when the 
weather is inclement. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Friday 19th March 
National Day Against Bullying 
& Violence 
School Cross Country-
Postponed due to wet 
weather 
 
Tuesday 23rd March 
Rugby League Gala Day (5/6) 
Regional Soccer Trials 
 
Thursday 1st April 
Easter Hat Parade  – 12pm 
(Hats to be made at school) 
 
Last day of Term 1 
 
Tuesday 20th April 
Term 2 commences for 
students 
 
Friday 23rd April 
Dance2bfit commences 
 
Friday 30th April 
Zone Cross Country 
 
Thursday 13th May 
Minmi Athletics Carnival 
 
Mon – Wed 23rd – 25th August 
Great Aussie Bush Camp  
Years 5 & 6 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 UPCOMING EVENTS 
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Collaborative Planning Days 

You may have noticed a couple of days in the last week where we had a number of casual teachers in the school 
teaching classes while the classroom teachers met together elsewhere in the school.  These Collaborative Planning 
Days enabled our teachers to meet and begin to plan the teaching and learning, assessment, and reporting for Term 
2 with their colleagues and will help ensure consistency across the classrooms here at Minmi PS.  This is a practice 
that is embedded in our School Improvement Plan will continue each term as we continue our journey towards 
excellence. School improvement is a continuous process, centred on maximising outcomes for all students, and 
sustaining this improvement over time.  

 

Digital Devices (Phones, iPads and Smart Watches) 

Last year, the Department of Education introduced a new policy to manage student use of digital devices and online 
services.  At Minmi PS, procedures were developed in order to adhere to this policy.  These procedures were 
endorsed at a P&C meeting and have been in effect since Feb 2020.This policy includes any device with internet 
connectivity such as phones, iPads and smart watches.  Students who bring these devices to school are directed to 
sign these in at the office as they arrive at school and are able to collect these at 3pm when classes are dismissed for 
the day.  The devices are stored securely in the office for the day.  Students who bring, or wear, any digital device to 
school will need to adhere to these procedures. 

Pedestrian Gates 

The pedestrian gate at the front of the school, outside the mini COLA is closed at 9.00am each morning.  This is to 
ensure the safety of our students.  If you enter the school through this gate during the day, please ensure you close 
it behind you.  The new pedestrian gate adjacent to the staff car park can be opened by waving your hand over the 
sensor whereupon it swings open automatically.  To exit through this gate, press the button which activates a 
doorbell in the office and we will activate the gate for you to leave. 

Communicating with Teachers 

I know that strong communication is the best way to ensure all aspects of our school run smoothly, whether it's 
communication through the school bulletin, via text message, notes home, the school Facebook page, the Skoolbag 
APP, a phone call, email (minmi-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au), Seesaw or a face-to-face chat. We use all of these 
different methods to get messages home, and often more than one method for the same message. 
 
One of the best benefits of the lovely size of our school is that all of our staff get to know all of our students quickly, 
which is pretty special. If we're worried or have a question about your child, their progress or wellbeing, someone 
from school will give you a call or send you a message to have a chat. 
 
As a parent and an educator for a long time, I know that sometimes you may also have a question or a concern about 
things at school. If you're worried about your child's progress or wellbeing or a specific incident at school, the 
classroom teacher is always the first port of call, as they have the most contact with your child and know them well. 
Our teachers are always keen to chat with you about your child/ren - after all, we see them for 6 hours a day, they're 
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like our extended family :) - however please be mindful that our teachers are preparing for the day in the morning 
and some staff meetings are also held in the morning.  
 
During the day they're teaching, undertaking playground duty and often running extra-curricular activities in their 
lunch and recess breaks. You are welcome to send them a message, or leave a message throughout the day, and if 
they can, our teachers will get back to you on the same day however sometimes it may be after school or the next 
day if there are things they need to look into in order to answer your question. Our teachers may call you or send 
you a message via Seesaw, depending on what's appropriate. 
 
Please be respectful of our staff by being mindful of the time that you send a message and the timeframe in which 
you expect them to respond. Thank you for your support and understanding - our teachers here at MPS are amazing; 
they constantly go above and beyond for all of our students and we appreciate the partnership we have with all 
parents, carers and families in helping our students grow and learn.                                                                                
 
Share Our Space 
Due to the upcoming installation of the Outdoor Learning Area (which is really exciting!), Minmi PS will not be 
participating in the Share Our Space Program during the upcoming holidays.  We anticipate rejoining this program 
for the holidays in July when the playground and the outdoor area are complete. 

Road Safety 
Concerningly, road safety around the school continues to be of great concern.  Please be aware that both the 
Newcastle Council Rangers and the police have been notified of these concerns and both have indicated that they 
will be increasing their presence around the school, particularly in the busy times before and after school.  In 
addition to obeying the road and parking rules, please be aware of the directions of our crossing guards; they are 
there to keep our kids safe.  It is also imperative that children wear a seatbelt at all times when being driven in a car. 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
These will take place in Weeks 3 and 4, next term (3rd May – 14th May).  This year, we will be trialling an online 
booking system for parents to set up appointments with teachers.  Separate information will come home about this 
at the beginning of next term. 
 
Ms Mace – Leave 
Ms Mace will be on leave for the remainder of Term 1.  Mrs Brooke Vitnell will be teaching the 3/4 class in her 
absence.  Ms Mace and Mrs Vitnell have already held a handover meeting and have made plans to ensure the 
teaching and learning program continues uninterrupted for the next two weeks. 
 
Out of School Hours Care 
As you may be aware, OOSHCare have been awarded the contract to provide out of school hours care here at Minmi 
PS.  They are currently taking enrolments and plan to commence operations on Monday, 19th April.  There are 
enrolment packs available at the school office or you can contact them directly on admin@ooshcare.com or by 
calling Chris on 0428 380 491. 
 
Dance 2bfit 
All students will be taking part in the Dance 2bfit program as part of school sport next term.  The Program is energetic, 
innovative and a fun way for our students to get fit and learn the latest funky dance styles to popular music tracks. 
This is a great program to improve the fitness levels of students while they are having a great time.  

 

 

 

mailto:admin@ooshcare.com
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Students will be taught a new dance every lesson over the 10 week program. Each student will also receive a free 
Dance2bfit Microphone ruler which they will use in one of the song and dance routines. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you would like to have a confidential discussion about financial 
assistance for this program. 

 
Alison Fittler 
Principal 

                                      

Chat with the Chaplain 
It’s almost the end of term 1 and Easter recess is approaching. Some parents love the school holidays. They enjoy the 
break from the before and after school routine, more time with family, and perhaps a vacation. However, school 
holidays can be challenging for parents juggling work and other commitments. And, despite kids’ best intentions, 
boredom can sometimes set in. To help ward off this final challenge at least, here are five quirky holiday ideas that 
you can plan now: 

1. Visit the Hunter Wetlands Centre on Saturday 3 April from 9.30 am to 2.00pm for Easter fun. “There’ll be a jumping 
castle, dip-netting, Easter craft, reptile encounters, a Bunny Trail to follow and lots more.  And, of course, meet the 
Easter Bunny! Enjoy the sausage sizzle ($2.50), eat at the Wetlands Café or bring a picnic” (Hunter Wetlands, 2021).  All 
tickets must be booked online (https://wetlands.org.au/easter-fun-day/). A family of 4 is $25. There will be no ticket 
sales on the day.   

2. Exercise at ANZAC Memorial Walk. This is a, “spectacular coastal walk with a personal connection for thousands of 
locals. The Walk is located above Memorial Drive, The Hill” (Newcastle Council, 2021). Finish with a picnic in King 
Edward Park overlooking the ocean or a swim at nearby Bar Beach. Free. 

3. Visit Toboggan Hill Park (on the way to Nelson’s Bay) for a mix of indoor and outdoor activities. Try roller skating, 
rock climbing, etc., or tackle the toboggan track itself. Entry is $8 per person and includes one ride. Then pay for 
each subsequent ride or buy a bundle to save. See: http://www.tobogganhillpark.com/ 

4. Escape for the holidays. Why not try the latest escape room craze? Book your family into this fun puzzle room 
experience and use the clues to escape together! $33 per person. Note: not suitable for toddlers due to small parts. 
See https://www.escapezone.com.au/escape 

5. Start training your Lego Masters. Book the kids into a Bricks4Kids holiday workshop. Brick4Kids goal is to, “create 
extraordinary experiences for kids which also promote interest in Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths in a 
safe and nurturing environment” (Brick4Kids, 2021).  There are minion, mining, superhero, amusement park, Star 
Wars and even remote control Lego days. It’s a bit pricy ($80 per child for the day) but, as their website points out, 
they accept Creative Kids vouchers. The Creative Kids vouchers are worth one hundred dollars and are available from 
the NSW Government as part of the Creative Kids program. Each school age child is eligible for one voucher per 
calendar year. Visit https://www.bricks4kidz.com.au/nsw-lakemacquarie/program-events/school-holiday-activities-
newcastle/ to book Lego. For Creative Kids vouchers visit https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-
creative-kids-voucher 

Reminder:  

All entries for the colouring competition must be returned to the school office by Monday 22nd March! See Week 6 
newsletter for competition details and prizes. 

Ms Williams, School Chaplain 
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Term 1 Week 7 – Class Awards 

Kindergarten – Jayden W – producing quality work during writing sessions Mia B – being a kind and 
caring friend. Clive C – always trying hard to produce quality work. 

K/1 – Bronte B – being an active participant in all learning experiences. Lincoln M – having a positive 
attitude towards all aspects of learning. Molly M – being an enthusiastic and motivated learner.              

1/2-  Jaylee D – having a positive attitude to all aspects of learning, Leo N – producing quality work in 
literacy. Ariah D – always working hard and trying her best. 

3/4 – Sophie S – always being a safe, respectful learner, Olivia S – working hard in all areas,                  
Tyler C – showing resilience and working hard.                                                                                                                      
4/5 – Jones J – excellent work in Maths, Joel H – improved resilience in the classroom and on the 
playground, Rikita J – always working hard and trying her best.                                                                         
5/6 -  Maggie J – showing dedication and enthusiasm during Maths, Anas A – working hard to improve 
his writing, Kennadee D – for demonstrating a great work ethic during collaborative writing. 

Principal’s Award -  Patrick F – for being a ‘Safe Respectful Learner”. 

 

 

http://goodforkids.nsw.gov.au/primary-schools/swap-it/tips/tips-to-keep-save-time/
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fd1csarkz8obe9u.cloudfront.net%2Fposterpreviews%2Fcongratulations-banner-design-template-5e9948a08ef063ed13ccf6280a8ed757_screen.jpg%3Fts%3D1561483144&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.postermywall.com%2Findex.php%2Fart%2Ftemplate%2F5e9948a08ef063ed13ccf6280a8ed757%2Fcongratulations-banner-design-template&tbnid=iFo8n-bWv6jsuM&vet=12ahUKEwiTou3DkILoAhUNH3IKHeIHC2cQMygaegQIARBm..i&docid=3jB6LSJvILinyM&w=693&h=231&q=congratulations&safe=strict&ved=2ahUKEwiTou3DkILoAhUNH3IKHeIHC2cQMygaegQIARBm
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